
Memoranda of Meeting 
University South Neighborhood Association (USNA) Meeting  July 3, 2018 
 
Approximately 17 people attended our meeting excluding our guest speakers. The sign-in roster was passed after the 
pledge and the officers introduced. Our June minutes are posted on the UNOE online site, 
www.unoevansville.org/universitysouth.  Shannon Stiggleman, our treasurer, reported $297.60 in our treasury. A 
written crime report which Mitch circulated. Charlene Braker reported on a UNOE meeting. They have moved to a new 
location at Cherry Street and Martin Luther King Jr Blvd and will be hosting an open house on July 26th from 5 to 7 pm. 
 
Mary Allen and Matt Wagner, our guest speakers, explained the E is for Everyone program is to connect, contribute and 
celebrate all things Evansville through the success of coming together as we become more intentional, ready to 
volunteer and succeed together. The program has strong business and organizational support and efforts are ongoing to 
better inform the public about the specifics. There is no organized structure and no authority or power for the program 
at this time, but high hopes for the future. 
 
Mitch queried our group regarding our support or opposition to the current fireworks ordinance. A discussion followed 
and Mitch asked us to send comments to him so he can share them with another neighborhood association who had 
asked for our input. 
 
The concern over the new LED lights at New Horizon Church was again visited. Pastor Mann is willing to work with Mitch 
to resolve the problem. Charlene said the lights were installed to help children at night and Pastor Mann asked people to 
come and talk with him if there is any question about church actions. 
 
Mitch has emailed the Bakers, the father/son renovators of the two houses on Southeast Blvd, but has not received a 
response. It was suggested we ask the building commission to investigate the status of the permits for renovation as so 
much time has passed. 
 
Brian Fox is scheduled for our August 7th meeting to discuss Lodge water line replacements. Mitch has prepared a flyer 
to deliver to homes on Lodge, encouraging those affected to attend our meeting. He asked for volunteers to help him do 
this. 
 
Our neighborhood picnic in Triangle Park was again discussed. Sara Ann Corrigan offered to contact Vectren regarding a 
donation to help cover costs. Deig Brothers also need contact, but no one volunteered to speak to them. 
 
Jerri Close, Secretary 
 

http://www.unoevansville.org/universitysouth

